
AYSO Board Meeting 2014-11-19 
● October’s Meeting Minutes Approved 
● Old Business 

● Player Rating 
○ Rose, Mike & Lily have the Rating Posters.  All divisions were represented at 

the meeting.  99 = best; 1 = lower skill; 0 = new unknown players 
○ Draft type approach to U14 & U-16 teams to balance for position and ability 

● Millbrae Cup Scheduling 
○ Millbrae Cup:  Might need to shift to Sunday because of the 

weather. 
● End of Year Party 

○ 50 RSVPs (probably about 75 people) 
○ Send out reminder to the coaches. 
○ Pape’s Meat Company is going cater; Leonardo’s is donating 

salad 
○ End of Year part is 7-11pm 11/22 
○ setup begins at 6 pm 

● New Business 
● Area tournament prep 

○ Total of 9 Millbrae teams going on to area tournament  
○ Parkside, Fairmont, and Crestmoore fields 
○ Short sleeved area shirts (about $15) 

● Section conference (Feb 2014) 
● State Games down South near Irvine (1 day tournament) 
● Expo is Feb 20-22, 2015 

○ 1 day registration available for the Expo 
○ Classes 

● Season retrospective, what worked, what didn’t 
○ More coach training around etiquette of the games 
○ Snack Shack – volunteers mostly showed up;  

■ lots of coaches are manning the shifts;  
■ send blast email to recruit volunteers for next year;  
■ have sign ups at registration;  
■ change messaging to “parent-participation” organization 
■ request for volunteers comes from board—NOT coaches 
■ Possibly recruit another snack shack coordinator 

○ Field Lining 
■ Need more volunteers 

○ Equipment manager 
■ Tracking Inventory was challenging 
■ Need to get more helpers to sort the equipment 
■ Could rent the Chetcuti room and then sort and 

leave equipment there for coaches meeting 
● Succession planning 

○ Assistant Treasurer to take over in a year or two. 



○ Sam to stay on as RC for three years 
○ Jeff to stay as U5 coordinator 
○ Steve to stay as Safety Coordinator 
○ Craig stay on as CVPA 
○ Rose may or may not stay on as registrar – need to have some cut off 

protocols for registration; need to decide how many players we can 
support with the field availability 

○ Sherman will stay on as RRA 
○ Lou will stay on as RCA 

 
● Field Use at Mills 
○ Mills was problematic because of injuries at field 
○ Possible to move to Capuchino 

● Need new Banner to hang across Broadway (Steve will order a new banner) 
● Opening Night –  

○ No speech 
○ Coaches just line up teams – no more picking up badges 
○ Messaging to parents – great photo ops 
○ Show up at 6:45—have parent volunteers help line up coaches 
○ Every team could make a poster and run in with poster instead of 

banners—this would keep teams busy while everyone lines up 
○ Need to get an opening night coordinator 

 
● RRA 

○ Mid season BBQ was a good event 
○ More adult refs came into U8 and allowed Sherman to put youth refs into better 

game situations. 
○ Ref of the Year:  Thomas for New Ref; Jay Price for Ref of the Year 

 
● Division Coordinators 

○ U6- 
○ U8- 
○ U10-  
○ U16/U19- 

 
● Treasurer 

 
No December meeting 
 


